WARRINGTON BOROUGH COUNCIL

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 – SECTION 14(2)

HEATH LANE, CROFT, WARRINGTON


NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that, with effect from Saturday 18th February 2023, for a period not exceeding 5 days, Heath Lane, from its junction with Kenyon Lane to its junction with New Lane End, will be closed to vehicular traffic.

The closure will be in place for 2 days, as and when the signs are in place on site.  Access will be under the control of the relevant Contractor for the duration of the works.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
The alternative route will be via Mustard Lane, Wigshaw Lane, Common Lane, Warrington Road, East Lancashire Road, Newton Road, Kenyon Lane and vice versa and via Lord Street, Smithy Brow, Southworth Lane, Myddleton Lane, Golborne Road, Newton Road, Winwick Link Road, Winwick Lane, Newton Road, Kenyon Lane and vice versa.

The reason for the closure is to allow United Utilities to carry out repair works to a leaking main.

DATED:  15th February 2023

Matthew Cumberbatch, Director of Law and Governance, Town Hall, Sankey Street, Warrington, WA1 1UH

